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Mary Manse Alumni News

The 2025 MMC Alumni Mass & Luncheon

Sunday, October 12, 2025 
ST. URSULA ACADEMY * note new location! 

4025 Indian Road, Toledo, OH  43606

Mass at 11 a.m., Rev. Tim McIntire, OSFS, Presider
Luncheon at Noon in the Dining Hall

Honor Classes ~ Classes which end in ‘0 and ‘5, 
Class of '76, '77 and '78

Please register by 
September 19, 2025.  

Registration form
is on page 11. 

No late registrations 
will be accepted.

From the President

Greetings…

As we are appreciating the joys of summer, I 
hope you are enjoying your summertime plans 
and activities.

Judy Biehler Miller ‘69, Linda Jones Jastrzemski 
‘73, Nanci Talpos Murdock ’68, Maryann Mertes 
Fishbaugh ’71, Sister Sandy Sherman ‘77, 
Sister Janice Ann Brown ‘73, Sister Ann Marie 
McManus ‘71, and I volunteered as guides for 
the Gerber House and the Collingwood Arts 
Center during the Old West End Festival.  It was 
a memorable experience to relive our time spent 
on the Mary Manse campus.

Looking forward to seeing you at our next annual 
gathering on October 12, 2025.

Take care,

Colette K. Egner ‘72
President, Mary Manse Alumni Association

Dear Class of '75 Friends,

It's our Golden Anniversary Reunion!  Let's 
all plan on joining together for the 2025 
MMC Alumni Mass and Luncheon on October 
12!   We'll worship together at Mass, then 
reminisce about the good ole' days, share a 
few giggles and delight in a delicious lunch. 

Mark your calendars now!  I look forward to 
seeing you on October 12!

Anne McKibben Wischmeyer '75
dwischmeyer@woh.rr.com or 419-523-3201
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2025 MMC Honor Class Reps

t 
If this is your honor year, 

please contact your 
honor class rep 

and share the best way 
to stay in touch with you.

t

1970 - 55 Years
Marie Rellinger Miller

8338 Little Auglaize River Rd.
Delphos, OH 45833-8900

tandm2008@live.com
419-235-2897

1975 - 50 Years
Anne McKibben Wischmeyer

156 Pleasant Dr.
Ottawa, OH 45875-1646

dwischmeyer@woh.rr.com
419-523-3201

1950 - 75 Years     
Congratulations to Fran Fitz Hipp!

1955 -70 Years
Char Gleckler Kreuz

12936 County Road 8
Delta, OH 43515

charkreuz@yahoo.com
352-205-4590

1960 - 65 Years
Judy Piotrowski

2422 Densmore Dr.
Toledo, OH 43606-3171

j.piotrowski@
buckeye-express.com

419-349-1224

1965 - 60 Years
Jackie Koralewski Konwinski

6051 Angleview Dr.
Sylvania, OH 43560 - 1209

jacquelinekonwi6@gmail.com
419-882-5045

At this year's Mary 
Manse Alumni Mass & 
Luncheon, the Classes of 
'76, '77 and '78 will be 
honored as well as the 
Classes ending in '0 and '5.  

In addition, the location 
has been changed to St. 
Ursula Academy, 4025 
Indian Road, Toledo, Ohio.  

For more information, 
please call Judy Biehler 
Miller '69 at 419-472-
7444. 

PBS Toledo Stories:  
Remembering Mary Manse 
College
You may now view “Remembering Mary 
Manse College” by going online on your 
computer, IPad or smartphone to www.wgte.
org and search the title.  DVD’s are no longer 
available. For more information, contact Cathy Kamenca at: 
cathy_kamenca@wgte.org or call 419-380-4613.

From the 1955 Brescian 
Yearbook:

On the Sunday nearest 
the Feast of St. Ursula, 
new students are formally 
invested in the cap and gown, 
traditional academic apparel 
of colleges and universities.  
In contrast of previous years, 
the investiture ceremony 
this year was of double 
significance.  For the first 
time, liberal arts students 
of the nursing division 
received caps and capes with 
the insignia of St. Vincent 
Hospital School of Nursing.
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Dear Class of '55 Friends,

It is hard to believe we will be celebrating 70 
years since our graduation from Mary Manse 
College!  We will celebrate with a Mass and 
Luncheon at St. Ursula Academy on Sunday, 
October 12, 2025. Mark your calendars and 
look for a reservation form on page 11 of this 
newsletter.

Char Gleckler Kreuz '55
charkreuz@yahoo.com
352-205-4590

Class of MMC '65,

You are 82 years old.  Do you believe it?  
You are wonderful!

That means it's time for our 60th reunion! 
 

Call Jackie Koralewski Konwinski '65
jacquelinekonwi6@gmail.com

419-882-5045

Class of 1960,

We hope you are able to attend the 
2025 MMC Alumni Mass and Luncheon on 
Sunday, October 12!  We are sure to have 
a great time remembering our days at 
Mary Manse and updating each other on 
our lives today.

I look forward to seeing all of you!

Judy Piotrowski '60
j.piotrowski@buckeye-express.com
419-349-1224

CLASS OF 1970!

LET'S CELEBRATE 55 YEARS!

October 11
Dinner at 6 p.m. @ Biaggi's 
Levis Commons, Perrysburg

October 12
Mass and Luncheon

11 a.m. at St. Ursula Academy
(Class Get Together Afterwards)

Donations to the 
Ursuline Sisters

Marie Rellinger Miller '70
tandm2008@live.com

419-235-2897

Colette Kalisz Egner ‘72
Sheila Griffin Falkenberg ‘69

Sandra Avina Georgoff ‘69
Jane Traser Hunter ‘72

Linda Jones Jastrzemski ‘73
Angela Barone Katz ‘70
Judy Biehler Miller ‘69

Nanci Talpos Murdock ‘68
Peg Palmer O’Hearn ‘61

Patty Dudley Pastorek ‘68
Teresa Kerul Richardson ‘70
Mary Beth Dibling Rumer ‘72

Mary Jean Dixon Schimmel ‘69
Pat O’Hearn Shaw ‘70
Jan Swint Stickles ‘69

Anne Heilman VanderHooven ‘59

Mary Manse College Alumni 
Board
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OVER HILL... OVER DALE...
HERE IS WHAT WAS IN THE MAIL

Frances Fitz Hipp ’50, who is the honor class rep for 
the class of 1950, lightheartedly writes, “If I want to 
call the rep for our class, I will be talking to myself, as 
I think I’m the only one left.”  In honor of her 75 year 
anniversary, Fran made a donation in memory of her 
classmates.  “I miss them,” she shares, adding that 
due to age and distance she will be unable to attend 
the Mary Manse Alumni Mass and Luncheon. 

Mary C. Guyton Phillips ’53 and her husband 
are celebrating several milestones this year. This 
past April, their children hosted a 100th birthday 
celebration for her husband, Gene, who is the last 
surviving member of his 1943 Calvert High School 
class. In June, he marked the 75th anniversary of his 
graduation from the University of Notre Dame. "And, 
God willing, we look forward to celebrating our 70th 
wedding anniversary in October," Mary shares. She 
also keeps in touch with her classmate, Pat Ryan Kay 
’53.

Char Gleckler Kreuz ’55 writes: “All of my years at 
Mary Manse College, I was considered a ‘farm gal’ 
who lived on a rural farm eight miles from any town.  
As an honor class member, I still maintain my rural 
address on Co. Rd. 8.  However, I can drive my entire 
agenda to Mary Manse College via Co. Rd. 8 because 
it identifies as Bancroft!  (And I am blessed to be able 
to drive right past Val Myers’ rural farm acreage en 
route!)
"My dad, Clayton Gleckler, assigned me the farming of 
five acres of a crop (my senior year) of seed tomatoes.  
I had to do all the harvesting of this crop, caring for 
the soil, cultivating, and picking of same.  Thus when I 
needed a car to travel to Metamora for my first job as 
a fourth grade teacher, I had the cash to own my first 
vehicle.  What a blessing!  It was a brand new Ford!"

Judith (Judy) Karst Myers ’61 and her husband, Jerry, 
recently moved into independent living at Elizabeth 
Scott Community in Maumee, Ohio.  The couple 
celebrated their 64th wedding anniversary in June. 

Jean McDowell Summer ’61 and her husband, Ken, 
are now living at Concord Reserve Independent Living 

in Westlake, Ohio.  “We are well and happy and loving 
it here (I don’t have to cook!). 
Jean adds, “Dear M.M.C. Alumni, sorry to send the 
sad news that Mary Lou Moosbrugger Stradtman 
’61 passed away on February 9, 2025.  She majored 
in Education and was active on campus, especially 
involved with news information and yearbooks.  She 
was a happy presence on campus and in life and will 
be greatly missed.”

Buck Moran shares that his wife, Karen Borgerson 
Moran ‘63, has some health issues but is generally 
in good health and good spirits. He would appreciate 
prayers for her. They live in Akron and have been 
married for 40 years.

We have a world traveler in our midst!  Celia Huang 
Lee ’66 reports that she has been to 159 countries 
in the world!  When she’s not traveling, Celia 
enjoys duplicate bridge play.  Celia, who has two 
grandchildren, sadly lost her husband of 58 years, Kuo, 
this past February.  

Marianne Beins Vere ’69 shares, “Thanks to my son 
and two daughters, I have two granddaughters in El 
Paso, Texas, a granddaughter and grandson in Grand 
Prairie, Texas, and a grandson and granddaughter 
in Boulder, Colorado.   My husband, Dr. Victor Vere, 
passed away in January at the age of 89.  He was 
a professor emeritus of geology at Arkansas Tech 
University and spent many summers conducting 
field camps around the United States.  A.T.U. has an 
endowed scholarship in his name to help support that, 
because he often said, “You can’t learn geology sitting 
in the classroom.”  Marianne resides in Russellville, 
Arkansas.  

Marygene Huth ’69, who resides in Marion, Ohio, 
taught high school biology and worked in the nursing 
field before retiring.  Additionally, Marygene served as 
a dietary aide in a school cafeteria.  In her retirement, 
she enjoys reading, working on jigsaw puzzles, and 
playing card games on the computer. 
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Sr. Rosine Sobczak, OSF (Diane Sobczak ’69) 
celebrated her 60th Diamond Jubilee with the Sisters 
of St.  Francis, Sylvania, Ohio.  Sr. Rosine would have 
graduated in 1964 had she not gone to the Convent 
when she did, so she identifies more with the gals 
who graduated in 1964.  As an educator for 55 years, 
Sr. Rosine taught at St. Joseph School, Sylvania; 
Queen of Heaven School, Detroit; Regina Coeli School 
and Sts Peter and Paul School, Toledo; and Lourdes 
University.  In 1990, she co-founded an environmental 
organization called S.A.V.E. (Science Alliance for 
Valuing the Environment) which links ecology, 
spirituality and sustainability, and has been president 
off and on since its inception. 

Janet Rimelspach Reichert ’70 writes that she enjoys 
traveling, reading, playing Mahjong, and walking in 
the parks and nature preserves.  She and her husband 
have been married 51 years!

"Thank you, Susan Masztak '63, for those thoughtful 
words.  I enjoyed the whole article," writes Mary Beth 
Dibling Rumer '72. 

Anne McKibben Wischmeyer ’75 went to grade 
school at Sacred Heart School in Hudson, Michigan 
and Catholic high school in Adrian, Michigan before 
attending “Wonderful Mary Manse.”  She shares, “I 
am sure that God made me to be a teacher.  I always 
wanted nothing else.  I married and stayed home with 
three children.  When the children were all in school, 
I started teaching.  I loved every day, almost.  I taught 
for 36 years in Sts Peter and Paul in Ottawa, Ohio.  
A couple of those years were in Columbus Grove, 
Ohio.  Son Chad lives in Georgia; Amy lives in Pickney, 
Michigan and Keith lives in Orion, Michigan.  I have 
eight grandchildren, three great grandchildren and 
one on the way.  My slogan for school is, 'Why can’t 
school be fun?'  I lived by that.  I know God loves me 
and I sure love him.” 
More recently, Anne has worked in the Rectory of her 
church for several years and still helps with various 
projects.  Anne’s husband went to heaven 17 years 
ago and while she is fine most of the time, Anne says 
she is staying on earth until God is ready to call her 
home. 

OVER HILL... OVER DALE...
HERE IS WHAT WAS IN THE MAIL

On June 7 and 8, the Historic West End celebrated 
its 52nd annual festival.  For those unfamiliar with 
the event, the festival includes block parties, an art 
show and a vendor area in addition to formal and 
informal tours of the interiors of four to five houses 
in Toledo’s Old West End district.

This year, one of the featured tour locations 
was the Gerber House on Collingwood Avenue, 
formerly the Ursuline Convent and now known 
as the Collingwood Arts Center.  Approximately 
2,000 visitors toured both buildings and viewed a 
12-minute video featuring several Ursuline Sisters 
who once lived there. 

Visitors were invited to explore many rooms within 
the Gerber House, including the tea room, accessed 
from the portico on the side of the building; the 
dining room which still features its gas lighting 
fixtures; and the kindergarten room, once used 
as a classroom.  From there, visitors went down a 
few stairs into the hallway of Mary Manse College 
auditorium.  Standing on the stage, visitors were 
shown the Bishop’s boxes on either side and 
learned interesting facts about the auditorium’s 
history. 

After this part of the tour, visitors could view a 
short video which included Sister Margaret Anne 
Carstensen '55, Sister Beth Hemminger '57, Sister 
Coletta McAllister '66, Sister Regina Smith '68, 
and Sister Ann Marie McManus '71 sharing their 
memories, as well as take a self-guided tour of the 
upper floors or return to the hallway to exit the 
building.

Thanks to Colette Kalisz Egner ‘72, Judy Biehler 
Miller ‘69, Linda Jones Jastrzemski ‘73, Nanci 
Talpos Murdock ’68, Maryann Mertes Fishbaugh 
’71, Sister Sandy Sherman ‘77, Sister Janice Ann 
Brown ‘73, and Sister Ann Marie McManus ‘71 
who volunteered as guides for the Gerber House 
and the Collingwood Arts Center during the Old 
West End Festival!
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Mary Manse Alumni Address Changes

Judith Karst Myers ‘61
2720 Albon Rd.
Maumee, OH  43537

Jean McDowell Summer ‘61
2154 Dover Center Rd., #322
Westlake, OH  44145

Joan Gerhart Magnuson ‘64
20110 Lorain Rd., Apt. 312
Fairview Park, OH  44126

Mari Lou Ahrens Beining ’66 
4000 Massillon Rd., Apt. C-15
Uniontown, OH  44685

Helen Warnecke Meyer ‘67
Box 402
Ottawa, OH  45875

Colleen Falcey McCabe ‘69
555 Shore Rd., Apt. 42
Somers Point, NJ  08244-2473

Janet Rimelspach Reichert '70
441 Penbrooke Dr.
Findlay, OH  45840

Nora Dickens ‘75
PO Box 12
Sylvania, OH  43560-0012

LOST

Druscilla Gibson Griffin ‘55
Marie Fano Anastasi '65

Carol Schyliander ‘65
Constance Kelly Snyder ‘66

Karen Kromenacker Petersen 
‘68

Charlotte Klima Ellis ‘68

From the 1960 Brescian Yearbook:
The last golden weeks of September beckon 

many newcomers of Toledo when the residence 
halls at Mary Manse open their doors for a new 
school year.  This year the former St. Angela Hall 
became the Administrative Building when the grade 
school moved into the former high school, which 
is now located on Indian Road!  A sidelight of this 
"musical buildings" arrangement, necessitated by 
the expansion of Mary Manse, was the conversion 
of the third floor of the Administrative Building to 
a dormitory.

Sounds of returning students renewing old 
acquaintenances inundate Lourdes Hall with the 
beginning of each school year.  The freshmen, shy 
at first, throw themselves wholeheartedly into 
the hubbub of their exciting new life.  The future 
looks rosy as new friendships are made and new 
independence develops.  

From the 1965 Brescian Yearbook:
Among the aims of a liberal arts college is 

the spiritual education of man.  Students can 
better themselves spiritually in many ways - 
daily Mass, visits to chapel, and membership in 
an on-campus spiritual organization.

The Senior Class, however, has an 
exceptional spiritual opportunity - a three-day 
closed retreat.  This year the seniors chose to 
make their retreat at Carey.  Afterwards, the 
general consensus was that a closed retreat 
is one of the highlights of a Catholic college 
education. 

From the 1970 Brescian Yearbook:
The Art, English and Music Departments 

of Mary Manse College hosted the First Arts 
Festival Week.  The Toledo Lyric Opera Group 
presented Menotti's The Medium in Ursuline 
Auditorium.  The English and Music students 
performed original works in an assembly.  A 
tea for Art, Music and Education majors was 
highlighted by a Chinese art demonstration 
by Norma Kao.  Throughout the entire week, 
student art work was exhibited in the library 
and Sister Jane Catherine's works were on 
display at the Toledo Museum of Art. 

From the 1975 Brescian Yearbook:
Throughout the 1974-75 year, the Alumni 

Board initiated several recruitment and fund-rais-
ing projects for Mary Manse under the leadership 
of Peg O'Hearn, including a book sale, Phone-a-
thon, Liturgy Workshop, and the President's Art 
Exhibit for area high school students. 
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We’d love to hear from YOU!
Do you have personal 
information you’d like to 
share, such as hobbies, 
work or volunteer updates, 
a move, or the passing of 
a loved one?   Are you and any of 
your classmates getting together? We’d be 
happy to publish your news in the next Mary 
Manse Alumni newsletter!  Please send your 
information to: 

Val Myers
Ursuline Convent Offices

4045 Indian Road, Toledo, OH  43606 
or vmyers@ursulinecenter.org 

Information received by January 9, 2026 will 
be included in the Spring 2026 Mary Manse 
Alumni newsletter!

FOUND

Mary Ann Kelley Healy ‘68
3125 NE 48th Court, #121

Lighthouse Point, FL  33064-7902

Barbara DeChant Wachowiak '66-'68
5133 Calyx Lane

Toledo, OH  43623
bdwachowick@gmail.com

Alumni 
May They Rest in Peace

ALUMNI: 
Rosemary Hartmann ‘41
Dolores Gray Stabile ’47

Ellen Adams Poca '48
Nancy Fabier Miller ‘52

Sally O'Connell '55
Virginia Ardner Wetli ‘58

Mary Louise Moosbrugger Stradtman ‘61
Ruth Kaufman Knitz ‘63

Judith Morrison Bernhard '64
Mary Lee Rietzke ‘65

Mary Ellen Kuhlman ‘67
Anne Marie Swanson Hoheisel ‘69

James Neuser ‘71
Patricia Bodinus Clinger ‘75

Sr. Ritamary Pyzick, OSF/S
James Holzemer, Associate

MOTHER OF:
Janet Rimelspach Reichert ‘70

HUSBAND OF:
Virginia Ardner Wetli ’58 (dec.)

Celia Huang Lee ‘66
Marianne Beins Vere ‘69

BROTHER OF:
Dorothy Bodie Schwanbeck ‘66

Dianne Justen Gilligan ‘66
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then and now            
by Susan Masztak '63

Our newsletter is more than current news of our 
illustrious alums.  It also has served as a collection 
of nostalgia that we enjoy revisiting.  Even the 
youngest of us now well into the Golden Years can’t 
avoid looking back at the THEN and at our years at 
Mary Manse College, but also at the lives we have 
built and enjoyed up to NOW.

Why do we find contentment in these romps 
through our memories?  Maybe because they were 
considered carefree times when we gave little 
thought, if any, to daily news 
outside of our circles of family 
and friends.  Why?  Perhaps 
because we didn’t expect 
anything of serious consequence 
to concern us or anything to 
upset our lives.  We were doing 
well and our country was doing well. Americans 
were respected by people around the world.  We 
felt safe and were reasonably content. There was 
usually good news being reported by newspaper, 
radio, and television.  The cell phone didn’t enter 
our lives until the eighties and social media did not 
yet exist.  Oh, and The Statue of Liberty offered a 
welcoming and safe country to all.

More recently, in the NOW, we’ve shared some 
dark and harrowing days and nights.  If the COVID 
pandemic bringing its masks, vaccinations, and 
massive death toll wasn’t enough to introduce us 
to a new era, surely the weather with its almost 
daily episodes of severe flooding, wind, tornadoes, 
hurricanes, and earthquakes, has awakened us from 
the dream world we had taken for granted.

When we were thrust into paying attention because 
“breaking news” was the newest gimmick on TV, 
we also began to acquire, perhaps against our wills, 
additions to our vocabularies.  Offered here are 
just a few of the currently most used new words, 
phrases, and acronyms, which many of us had 

neither heard before nor wish to repeat presently, 
and some of these new words have brought on new 
meaning: woke, new normal, domestic terrorism, 
hate crime, angsting, banned books, AI, Doomscroll 
Detox, fake news, Golden Age of America, DOGE, 
ICE, TACO, deportation, gentrification, anti- fill in 
almost anything here, and the most disturbing of all 
- illegal humans.

Do words matter?  Of course, they do.  Many 
linguists argue that referring to people as illegal is 

grammatically incorrect.  While 
actions may be criminal or 
illegal, the people committing 
them are not illegal.  There are 
linguists who argue against 
using the phrase “illegal 
immigrant” because it is neither 

“accurate nor neutral” and other people who break 
laws are not referred to as “illegal”.

Shahid Haque-Hausrath, immigration attorney 
and 2017 Jeanette Rankin Civil Liberties Award 
recipient, writes “the term (illegal alien) is imprecise 
and is used to encompass individuals who are in the 
United States under vastly different circumstances… 
the phrase ‘illegal alien’ is used to dehumanize 
immigrants and divorce (us) from thinking of them 
as human beings.”

Who knows a great deal about the horrors of 
dehumanization is Elie Wiesel, Holocaust survivor, 
Nobel Peace Prize winner and recipient of the 
Presidential Medal of Freedom presented in 1992 
by President George H.W. Bush. Wiesel has put it 
succinctly and unforgettably, “No human being is 
illegal.”  And that is that.  

Let us look ahead to a contemporary, the new Pope 
Leo XIV, with hope that his guidance will advocate 
a better course.  Initially, he has raised our hope 
by choosing the name Leo, giving a nod to Leo XIII, 
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a defender of human dignity and the supporter 
of struggling workers and immigrants during the 
Industrial Revolution.  The new Pope Leo has said 
“…the legitimate regulation of migration must never 
undermine the essential dignity of a person.”  He, in 
tune with the U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops, 
has called on nations to "regulate their borders with 
justice and mercy.”  The obvious common theme 
running through these selected citations - the 
compassionate approach to immigration - currently 
is absent in our very own country.

Back in 1978 did the College of Cardinals foresee 
the fall of the Soviet empire when they chose the 
charismatic Karol Wojtyla as Pope John Paul II? Is 
their appointment of Robert Prevost, an American 
born in Chicago, to Pope Leo XIV at a time of crisis 
NOW for the U.S. and its place in the world, a 
move to advance him to a merciful and just model 
of American global leadership?  Will his expected 
impact be successful in resetting the procedure for 
immigration to the country of his birth?  Of the 1.4 
billion Catholics in the world, most of the 53 million 
in the U.S. are surely counting on his impact and 
success.  

We can’t go back to THEN, but we can and we, as 
Americans, must recapture the essence of what 
has always defined our country - freedom and 
democracy.  With Pope Leo XIV leading us, we can 
once again aspire to a better NOW.  Let us not 
forget the opening words of our U.S. Constitution 
“We the people…”.  The written words of Emma 
Lazarus still ring true today: “Until we are all free, 
we are none of us free.”  As always, it is up to us.

Postscript
“Give me your tired, your poor/Your huddled 
masses yearning to be free.”  Written by a 
woman, Emma Lazarus, descendant of the first 
Jewish settlers, who combated anti-semitism 
and supported immigrants and refugees.

THEN AND NOW, continued
Treasurer’s Report

Statement of Income and Expenses
for the Fiscal Year ending June 30, 2025

Income
Member Dues........................................... $3,765.00

Luncheon Income..................................... $1,025.00

Interest............................................................ $1.03

TOTAL INCOME......................................... $4,791.03

Expenses
Newsletters/Mailings............................... $2,723.80

Luncheon.................................................. $1,523.38

Charitable Gifts......................................... $2,897.63

Misc............................................................. $124.90

TOTAL EXPENSES...................................... $7,269.71

Beginning Balance................................. $12,586.63

   Income................................................. +$4,791.03

         $17,377.66

   Expenses............................................... -$7,269.71

Ending Balance...................................... .$10,107.95

Please 
remember to send 

in your $10 yearly dues in the 
enclosed envelope to:

Pat Shaw
1041 Craig Road

Maumee, OH  43537
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Beginning December 12, 2024, the Ursuline Sisters 
began its 170th anniversary year by celebrating their 
lives, contributions, significant moments, spirit, 
and mission in the Toledo Diocese and beyond.  
The theme, “A Celebration of Joy and Gratitude,” 
captures the essence of the message the Ursuline 
Sisters want to share. 

From the Constitution and Directives of the Ursuline 
Convent of the Sacred Heart:

“We are women of the Church.  Jesus bids us to 
‘read the signs of the times.’ St. Angela Merici bids 

us to ‘change with the times.’  The Church bids us to 
juxtapose the signs of the times with the values of 
the Gospel.  We are urged on by the love of Christ.” 

(Government page 29 #59)

The above statement encompasses well the driving 
force behind the works, ministries, spirit, and 
charism of the Ursuline Sisters.  Through their 
contributions to education, parish life, spirituality, 
justice, healthcare, and many other areas, the 
Ursuline Sisters have made visible the presence of 
God and God’s action in their lives.  The “Signs of 
the Times” called forth St. Ursula Academy, which 
continues to thrive today, St. Angela Hall, Nazareth 
Hall, Mary Manse College, the missions in Montana, 
the mission in Puerto Rico, and ministries in Peru, 
South America, and Bakersfield, California.

One of the current priorities embraced by the 
Sisters focuses on the Ministry of Prayer and 
Presence.  For 170 years, the Sisters have lived this 
belief faithfully and fully.  Whatever they found 
themselves “doing” for the glory of God, was based 
on the “heart” of the Gospel message of love and 
being PRESENT to others as Christ was while in 
His ministry.  Christ was all about the person, the 
individual, and how one should be treated as a 
son or daughter of God the Father.  To this day, the 
Sisters continue to embrace this same attitude of 
welcome and acceptance.  

The Ministry of Prayer and 
Presence has become a focal 
point in the lives of the Sisters 
as they find themselves no 
longer in “active” ministry, 
but more about the spiritual essence of treating 
others with respect and kindness, with hospitality 
and being active in a more subtle manner.  Reading 
the signs of the times yesterday is different than the 
signs of the times seen today.

Today, the Sisters are not so much about 
accomplishments and successes, but more about 
the genuine values the Gospels teach us.  Today, 
the emphasis is being person-centered, being 
God-centered, being filled with compassion and 
justice.  The Sisters surely can list all of their 
many accomplishments and successes, but more 
importantly, they remember and hold dear the 
memories of former students who come back with 
grateful hearts; memories of smiles and laughter 
shared at gatherings like weddings and funerals; 
memories of joy and gratitude for what was, what 
is, and what is yet to come.  

The Ursuline Sisters celebrate YOU, our devoted 
and supportive family, relatives and friends.  They 
are grateful for your generosity, love and prayers 
over these many years.  Much joy has been shared 
and gratitude flows profusely in their hearts.  It is 
because of YOU that the Ursuline Sisters still share 
and minister in love, joy and peace!

Although the times have changed, the spirit of 
St. Angela Merici and the mission of the Ursuline 
Sisters never waned.  The spirit lives on in each 
Sister and her faithfulness to God’s call continues to 
deepen.  Prayer and presence is as important today 
as it was 170 years ago when they first arrived in 
Toledo.  This truly is a celebration year of joy and 
gratitude!

Ursuline Sisters' 170-Year Anniversary:
A Celebration of Joy and Gratitude
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Susan Masztak ‘63
Mary Manse Alumni

Please send correspondences to:
Val Myers

Ursuline Convent Offices
4045 Indian Road

Toledo, OH  43606 OR
vmyers@ursulinecenter.org

Mary Manse Alumni News is 
now online on the 
Ursuline website. 

Go to the website:
www.toledoursulines.org

click on “Publications,”
then click on the 

Mary Manse Newsletter

For all address and email 
changes, please contact:  

Val Myers 
Ursuline Convent Offices 

4045 Indian Road
Toledo, OH  43606
419-536-9587 or 

vmyers@ursulinecenter.org.

The deadline to submit 
information for the next 

Mary Manse Newsletter is
January 9, 2026. 

For all address changes, please contact Val Myers, Ursuline Convent Offices, 
4045 Indian Road, Toledo, OH  43606, 419-536-9587 or vmyers@ursulinecenter.org.

MARY MANSE ALUMNI MASS & LUNCHEON 
Reservation Form

No Late Reservations Will Be Accepted

Name

Address

Name of Guest

First Maiden Last Class (or class with which 
you’d like to sit)

Street City State/Zip Phone

PLEASE!  Reservations due by September 19, 2025!  PLEASE!
Make checks payable to: Mary Manse Alumni
Number of persons attending _____ @ $25 each

 Send this reservation form and check to:
Pat Shaw
1041 Craig Road
Maumee, OH  43537

     
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  

Send information for the next issue of the Mary Manse Alumni News.  We love to hear all the news. 

NAME:

ADDRESS:

PHONE:				    E-MAIL ADDRESS:

Work, hobbies, interests:

Married, grandchildren, etc.:

Death - family, fellow alumni:

Send all correspondence to:
Val Myers

Ursuline Convent Offices
4045 Indian Road
Toledo, OH  43606

or vmyers@ursulinecenter.org  (please put “Mary Manse” in the subject field.)

Please always include your maiden name and your year of graduation.  Thank you!

First				    Maiden				   Last				    Class Year

Please check here if address is NEW     

Please print legibly

Mary Manse Alumni Association
4045 Indian Road
Toledo, OH  43606

Address Service Requested
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